STAFFORDSHIRE LOCAL OPTICAL COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting held at The Stone House Hotel, Stone
on Monday 13th January 2014.

PRESENT:
Stewart Townsend, Sue Cutts, Sarah Edge, Irfan Razvi, Mark McCracken, Shelley Stubbs, Stephen Cotton, Martin Shaw, Steven Burge, Judy Lea, Jim Heath, Alison Lowell, Ian Meadows, Alastair Kelcher, Carolyn Parker, Clive Marchant, Malcolm Gray, Michael Cody,  Steve Marshall. Jim Barlow, Delia Cliffe, Minal Naik also attended
1. APOLOGIES
Jeanette Barnes, Kimberley Parkes
2. MINUTES
The minutes of the last meeting had been circulated prior to the meeting. It was proposed that the minutes be taken as read and approved and this was agreed unanimously.

3. MATTERS ARISINGS
Stewart Townsend advised the committee that if you do get a letter from any NHS organisation and are unsure of the contents, refer to the LOC. 
Irfan Razvi advised we are in the process of collating a list of people with Metastorm training requirements 
4. AREA TEAM ITEMS 

Jim advised that he would be retiring w/c 20th January and Darrell Jackson would be the interim Head of Primary Care for at least the next 6 months.
Jim also advised that the practice visits for the quality assurance framework were well underway and they hope to be completed by April. 
Jim had asked the LEHN chairs what else they would like on a work programme for eye care for NHS England for 2014/2015. They came up with domiciliary services.
Stewart presented Jim with a bottle of whisky from the LOC as a retirement gift to thank him for his support and help.

5. NORTH STAFFS PATHWAYS AND SOUTH STAFFS UPDATE 
Stewart Townsend advised that in December Shelley Stubbs, Irfan Razvi and himself all met with the North Staffs CCGs who want to re-commission all the current enhanced services under the company model.

Now MEI have established themselves as the tier 3 provider they will be developing local surgical facilities and so in terms of choice and referral things will be heading that way. 
Stewart also doubted there would be any more pathways due to budgetary controls and the possibility that provision for low vision aids for Staffordshire would be stopped entirely.

Mark McCracken mentioned that there a number of Optometrists who want to join the Acute pathway, who have passed the first stage and want to get on scheme. Stewart advised that the CCG are happy for us to gather the information and have removed the need for clinical sign off.

Shelley Stubbs advised that Stafford & Surrounds and Cannock Chase CCGs now want to look at Ophthalmology redesign. There is a Stakeholder event on 7th February to look at this.
6. OPTOMETRIC ADVISOR REPORT
Delia Cliffe advised, following on from what Jim Barlow had said, she had 3 more practices to visit and it all seemed to be going quite smoothly. Delia advised that they are working on a guidance document for common themes that have come from questionnaire & visits.
7. SUB-GROUPS DISCUSSION TOPICS & FEEDBACK
The first group of North looked at the “North Staffordshire” Enhanced Services event. It will take place on Tuesday 4th March at the Medical Institute, inviting all Staffordshire Optometrists. Stewart will explain the business model they have proposed, information about the pathways and an interactive session.
The second group of South looked at what services we want, now the South want to get involved. They are potentially going to be looking at Acute / MECS pathways. They will wait to see what happens at the Stakeholder event that is taking place on 7th February before they go any further
8. CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
Stewart Townsend gave an update on the NOC Event. Ophthalmology has now got a public health indicator. 
9. LOC CENTRAL SUPPORT UNIT 
Mike Cody advised that they are having discussions about the NHS contracts being drafted and that they are going to be fairly weighty.
Mike also advised that the way in which LOCSU is funded is currently being reviewed. 
For the DVLA contract still no decisions made on this.

10. SHROPSHIRE AND STAFFORDSHIRE PRIMARY EYE CARE SERVICES
Stewart Townsend advised that they are yet to have a meeting of the board but this will happen before April when they take on the work.
11. WEBSITE UPDATE

Mark McCracken advised that the Website is live and Optometrists in Staffordshire have been advised. The secure pages have now been activated, but only currently for North Staffs and Stoke as the information only relates to them. Alison Lowell has emailed all North Staffs Optometrists to advise them of this and the password to access this area.
Mark advised that Alison Lowell was finalising a list of practices carrying out enhanced services for the digital map with a disclaimer on that if any were missing then to contact the LOC office. 
Jim Heath proposed that the website be funded from the Statutory Levy Account, Malcolm Gray seconded and this was voted for unanimously.

12. ABDO REPORT
Clive Marchant advised that there was a CET peer discussion meeting on 8th January in Lichfield and 36 people turned up.

Clive also advised that we can use the paediatric heads for any event if we wish.

Clive advised he has put himself forward for the ABDO board elections.

13. AOB

Malcolm Gray asked if the Chairman would allow those who wanted to get 3 peer review sessions done, one hour at the next meeting to do this. Stewart agreed this.
Shelley Stubbs met Lucy Heath who is the consultant for public health for Staffordshire who had a meeting with the LPC and did a pharmacy needs assessment and wanted to know if we wanted to do a similar thing in eye health. A vote was cast and all voted for unanimously.
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